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THANK YOU: Thank you to the families that cleaned this weekend! Everything looks great!

THANK YOU: Thank you to all the volunteers that helped make our Grandparent’s Day a success! All of the
grandparents really enjoyed spending the morning at St. Paul’s with their grandchildren!

2016-2017 ENROLLMENT: You will be receiving an e-mail later today regarding enrollment procedures for the
2016-2017 school year.

VOTERS MEETING: There will be a Voters Meeting tonight at 7:30 PM to issue a Divine Call for a full-time
Kindergarten teacher. At that Voters Meeting there will also be reports from the different Boards. We
encourage all voting members of the congregation to attend.

SCRIP: *Please note, Scrip orders will now be placed on Mondays, rather than Tuesdays. The next Scrip
order will be placed today, March 14th. Please have your order in the Scrip box or placed online by 3:15 PM.

PLAY PRACTICE: There will be play practice after school tomorrow, March 15th until 5:00 PM.

BOYS B TEAM BASKETBALL PIZZA PARTY: The Boys B Team will be having a pizza party at 5:00 PM tomorrow,
March 15th (after play practice) in the gym.

GRADES 1-4: Grades 1-4 sing for Palm Sunday, this Sunday at 8:00 AM. Students will process in as a group to
sing and then sit with their parents for the remainder of the service. Please have your children meet in their
classrooms by 7:45 AM.

PRESCHOOL, JUNIOR KINDERGARTEN AND KINDERGARTEN: Preschool through Kindergarten will be singing
for Palm Sunday, this Sunday at 10:30 AM. Students will process in as a group to sing and then sit with their
parents for the remainder of the service. Please have your children meet in Mrs. Willms’ classroom (4K) by
10:15 AM.

JUNIOR HANDBELLS: Junior Handbells will be ringing for Palm Sunday this weekend. Please watch for more
specific service information coming soon.

CALENDAR CHANGE – PARENT/TEACHER CONSULTATIONS: Please note, the school calendar lists spring
Parent/Teacher Consultations as March 15th & 17th. These dates have been changed to April 5th & 7th. Sign up
sheets came home last week and are due this Wednesday, March 16th. Report cards will be handed out at
these consultations. The end of the third quarter is this Friday.

HOLY WEEK SINGING SCHEDULE: Junior Choir sings at 3:30 PM on Maundy Thursday, March 22nd. Grades 5-
8 sing at 6:30 PM on Good Friday, March 25th. Preschool – Grade 8 and Junior Choir sing at 8:30 AM on Easter
Sunday, March 27th. Students will sit with their parents during the Easter Sunday service.



FAMILY FUN NIGHT: Preschool through Kindergarten is invited to Family Fun Night on Tuesday, March 22nd.
Our theme is “Get Movin’”.

CLASSROOM YEARBOOK PHOTOS: School Pics will be here on Wednesday, March 16th to take the classroom
yearbook photos. If your child did not have his/her individual picture taken, they are still able to do so that
day.

6TH, 7TH & 8TH GRADE PARENTS: A cast photo board will be created for the Upper Grades Play. The photos will
be taken after Spring Break, so watch the Monday Messenger for details. Students will be asked to wear or
bring a black or dark colored solid shirt. Students will get their photo after the play. If you have any questions
please contact Julie Granberg at jgranberg@whitnall.com.

SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE: Our school Open House is Sunday, April 17th from 11:30 AM – 2:00 PM. We are
looking for volunteers to help out that day – giving tours, playing games, etc. If you are able to help, please
contact Mr. Schulmeister. Let’s share the love of our school with other potential families!

8TH GRADE PARENTS: The 8th Grade yearbook pages are being laid out and we are in need of your child’s baby
photos as soon as possible! Please send them digitally to the St. Paul’s Yearbook e-mail address:
spfyearbookphotos@stpaulsfranklin.org or if they are not available digitally you can drop them off in the office
and they will be scanned and returned to you.

THE RETURN MOVIE: If you were unable to attend Sunday’s movie matinee, copies of the movie are available
for purchase in the office. They are $10.00 each or 3 for $25.00.

BASKETBALL UNIFORMS: If you have not already done so, please turn in your basketball uniforms to Mr.
Schulmeister as soon as possible.

PHOTOS FOR THE YEARBOOK: If anyone has photos from any school activities throughout the year, please
send them to the St. Paul’s Yearbook e-mail: spfyearbookphotos@stpaulsfranklin.org

GRADES 6-8: Please don’t forget to take a look at the master prop list for the plays and sign up to provide any
items that you can. You can turn your form back into the office or use the Google Doc that Julie Granberg sent
via e-mail.

8TH GRADE PARENTS: Please submit your photos to Julie Granberg by April 15th to be included in the
Graduation video.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR POSITION: St. Paul's is looking for someone to take on the role of Athletic Director. This
position is responsible for the athletic activities of St. Paul's, such as scheduling games and refs, managing a
budget, attending meetings, coordinating with other schools and Wisco, and other activities connecting the
school and the athletic program. If you are interested, or you would like more information please contact Mr.
Schulmeister.

BOX TOPS: The leader for March after last week is 6th grade, 3rd and 4th grade are in 2nd place, and 7th and
8th grade are in 3rd place. Keep bringing them in!

EARLY CHILDHOOD ENRICHMENT CENTER: Preschool is now accepting registrations for the 2016-2017 school
year. In order to enroll, children must be 3 years old by September 1, 2016. Interested families may contact
Mrs. Patti Krizan (414) 421-1833.


